
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING JANUARY 2021
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on January 14, 2021 via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on January 7, 2021.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins, Paul Correll, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and about 6 citizens were present for the regular Board meeting. Chairman Greg Hyer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  
Action on road work and bids for 2021.  Road bids were opened.   Jeff Hollenberger representing Fahrner Asphalt bid for Braun Road at $32,872.00.   John Holzman and Collin Jacobson representing Scott Construction bid for Braun Road at $33,625.00; Old Sauk Road at $29,870.00 to Cleveland and shouldering at $4,488.00; Old Sauk from Cleveland to town line for $23,856.00 and shouldering on Old Sauk at $3,740.00.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the road bids as follows:  Fahrner Asphalt to do the Braun Road project at $32,872.00 and Scott Construction to do the Old Sauk Road project for $61,954.00.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on Dan Somers CUP to increase the height of an accessory building located at 8752 W. Mineral Point Rd.  Nick Urumoglu presented to the Board what Dan Somers would like to have approved for the property at 8752 W. Mineral Point Road.  He is requesting a CUP to increase the height of a proposed accessory building because he wants to store a larger truck and camper and possibly a boat.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the increased height of an accessory building located at 8752 W. Mineral Point Rd.  All Board members approved.    Motion carried.

Action on additional items for new Truck and Extended Warranty Contracts for new tractor and truck.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve additional items, i.e., windshield wiper and broom controls on new plow truck.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.  Greg Hyer amended the motion to add changing the paint color to blue to match the other truck for an additional $650.  Motion seconded by Greg Haack.  Board members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack and Paul Correll approved.  Jeff Baylis and Patty Mullins objected.  Motion carried.  More information is needed on exactly what the original warranties are for the tractor and truck and what is covered under the extended warranties.  Action will be postponed until February meeting. 
Approval of the Minutes of the December 17 Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the December 17 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board members approved.   Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the December 31 Financial Report with transfer adjustments.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried. The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $2,124,588.99.  All Board members approved.    Motion carried.  
Action on Budget Adjustment items for 2020 budget categories.  Greg Hyer moved to approve the transfer amounts as explained by Treasurer, Bonnie Krattiger, on the financial statements.  Greg Haack seconded.  All Board members approved.    Motion carried.  

Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  None  Chair:  Request for a permit from TDS for Hwy P to Hidden Valley Road was approved.  In this case there were two stubs at the Dettman and McKenzie properties.  A neighbor wondered if the town was putting in service to several other properties on the route.  Greg Hyer wanted to know what the policy was and who is paying for the upgrade.  No response from TDS or the owner who initially started the installation.    
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.   Patty Mullins asked if there has been any response from FEMA regarding flood repairs.  Chairman indicated a response should be back by the end of January.   Bruce talked with Kalscheur Implement regarding the mower replacement that has been ordered.  His quote came in at $15,500. 
Action on Renewal of Contract for Tim Zander lawn mowing and snow shoveling.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to approve the renewal of the lawn mowing and snow shoveling contract with Tim Zander from January 1, 2021 to December 31, 2021.  An increase from $40/day to $50/day was approved for snow shoveling.  Lawn mowing costs remained the same.  All Board members approved.    Motion carried.
Discussion/Action on wage for community center maintenance and management. Discussion regarding wages will be brought up at a later meeting.
Action on deputy clerk wages.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to set deputy clerk wages at $12.50/hour.  Substitute motion by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to give the range from $12 to $15/hour based on experience and 10 -12 hours per week.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to advertise the position of deputy clerk as a minimum of $12.00/hour for 10-12 hours per week.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.
Action on Contract for Soil Borings for Airport Road Project up to $10,000.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to authorize Chairman Greg Hyer to approve a contract for soil borings on Airport Road Project up to $10,000.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion regarding Griswold Bankruptcy.   Chairman Hyer updated the Board on the bankruptcy claim for Greg Griswold.  The Town was awarded $5,000 in the bankruptcy.
Discussion/Action: Mike Cavill is requesting a rezone of his property at 4141 Barlow Rd. from FP-35 to RR-4, RR-8, and RR-16 to accommodate remaining two entitlements on the property.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve rezone of Mike Cavill property at 4141 Barlow Road from FP-35 to RR-4, RM-8 and RM-16 to accommodate remaining two entitlements on the property.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Patty Mullins.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


